

Well, unfortunately we were not able to have our April show. On Thursday, before the show, it looked like we were going to be able to get the show in. The arena was mostly dry and could have been worked. The only thing that was holding us up was the storm that was possibly headed our way, which it did. On Friday afternoon, Chris and I met at the arena and looked at it along with the surrounding areas where people would park and the entrance to the arena. With the rain that we got, Chris and I made the decision to cancel the show. There would just be no way it would be safe. The make-up day for this show will be June 16<sup>th</sup>, please put it on your calendar.

On Thursday, April 11<sup>th</sup>, we had our April meeting. Thank you to everyone who was able to make it to the meeting. Those in attendance were Chris Greathouse - President, Adam Knight - Vice President, Melinda Griffin -Treasurer, Phillona Steele - Board of Director, Sharon Schneider- Board of Director/Point Keeper, Roger Talley- Board Member, Stefanie Knight - acting Secretary, Olivia Talley and Serenity Knight were in attendance. The Secretary report was read by Adam Knight. Our Treasurer, Melinda Griffin, read the Treasurer's report. Both reports approved.

We discussed our Show Jumping rules and pattern for this year. The rules and pattern were approved. We want to thank - Phillona Steele, Melinda Griffin and Adam Knight for working on our rules and pattern. We also want to thank Stefanie Knight for stepping in and taking our minutes for each meeting and acting as Secretary while Lorelei Barns is out. The deadline for T-shirt orders was Sunday April 12<sup>th</sup>. Our next meeting is scheduled for May 16<sup>th</sup>, which is the Thursday before our next show at 7pm, we will meet at the Junior Leaders concession stand - please come out and join us.

We are still in need of help to raise money to pay off the tractor. We would like to get that paid off as soon as possible. If you know of anyone who would like to help make a donation, please contact an officer or board of directors' member to make arrangements.

\*\*\*We need everyone's help getting sponsors for the 2019 season!\*\*\*

\*\*\*Thank You to all of Our Wonderful Sponsors!\*\*\*